




Pre-kindergarten and Kindergarten St. John's Catholic School Icon Campus

invited a child psychologist, named Ms. Kurniasih, M. Psi, on Friday, January

21, 2022. She described and shared early sex education with our students.

During these sessions, students were divided based on their genders and

learned more about their private areas. Students were also introduced to how

humans were born into the world, how to recognize their body parts, gender,

good or bad touch, and a little talk about child pornography. They also sang

the Sentuhan Boleh-Sentuhan Tidak Boleh song together with their friends.

At the end of the activities, our students had some discussions related to sex

education, too.

By having this early education, we hope each student will be more aware of

their private areas and remember to always be thankful for their body.

~Ms. Emmi



For early-age students, 

learning is not only 

about numbers and the 

alphabet. They are also 

improving their social 

and emotional skills. 

And to be more aware 

of those skills, SJKG 

Icon collaborated with 

BaLiTa, who had puppet 

storytelling about 

emotions, friendship, 

and values from Baba, 

Lili, and Tata 

characters. 

We also sang together, 

enjoyed the story, and 

did great art and craft 

activities.



To prevent the spread of the Covid-19 virus, the
Government has issued a rule to always keep a distance
when leaving the house, working, worshiping and while
studying. Moreover, of course you have to wear a mask!
Therefore, teaching children to wear masks from an early
age is very important, so that when children do activities
outside the home such as playing and at school, they are
accustomed to using masks. So that children's health is
maintained.
In Kindergarten school, we are always updated to teach
healthy habits to children such as teaching our students
how to use masks properly and correctly. It is really fun
activities!
Always remember that you also have to always wear a
mask when you are outside the house.
Keep healthy and always stay hygiene!

~Nurse Cintya



Our Kindergarten students had

an opportunity to see and learn

about the wide variety of foods

and fruits in the Ranch Market

store.

They also had a fun time

cooking with the real chef. Each

of our students tried their best to

make kimbap and jumeokbap.

It was such a great experience

for each student during this

pandemic time.



Ash Wednesday is one of the important celebrations to

mark the start of the Lenten period leading up to Easter.

On March 2nd, 2022, students, teachers, parents, and staffs

of all Saint John’s campus were having this eucharist

celebration and blessing of Saint John ’s Icon campus

building.

Father RP Arnold Ndiwa CMF did some blessings to

acknowledge God as the source of all blessings and put

positive energy into each class, room, or facility in Saint

John’s Icon building.



On Thursday 21st April 2022, we celebrate Kartini’s Day. We did it

virtually and with all levels, from Kiddy to kindergarten. We

started the celebration by singing Indonesia Raya and Ibu Kita

Kartini. Some talented students also showed their drawing

abilities about Ibu Kartini.

Ms. Oline shared the story of Kartini's struggle for women's

education. From the story of Ibu Kartini, we know how important

education is in everyone's life. Ibu Kartini was able to change

mindsets and inspire education, especially for women. We are

proud to have a female heroine like Ibu Kartini!

We also learn how to thank our mother for encouraging us to do

many things and how to respect our teachers for assisting us in

receiving a good education through this celebration.

We have some activities to enliven the day, such as

kindergarten 2 students performing the song Ibu Kartini, greeting

cards decorating for kindergarten 1 students, and family

photographs for PreK and Kiddy students. And sure, all activities

have a theme of Ibu Kartini. We had so much fun and are really

excited about celebrating this event. God bless all Kartini in our

beloved Indonesia.

~Ms. Betris







Easter is a celebration of the death and resurrection of the Lord Jesus Christ, the savior of the world, who

suffered, died, and rose again to redeem the sins of the world.

This year, the Jakarta Diocese Church (KAJ) took on the theme of "Love, Care, and Witness more". The

aim of the theme is to show that love, care, and witnesses are the people who can open their eyes and

hearts to every poor person between us. Before celebrating Easter, students were invited to abstain and

fast in a simple way by helping others around them by setting aside pocket money to donate to people

in need into their respective savings.

Students were also involved and took part in the Easter activities together, which were held virtually on

April 28, 2022. In this Easter activity, students listened to the story about the resurrection of Jesus from Sr.

Anastasia Mau FdCC. The students were very enthusiastic about hearing the story and were quick to

ask questions and share their understanding of the resurrection of Jesus.

This event ran smoothly with several activities, like decorating Easter eggs, making rabbit hats, and

making Easter cards for parents. May this Easter leave a gracious impression on children, parents, and

every Christian around the world. ~Sr. Sisca





The academic year 2021–2022 is coming to an end. We did it well.

To celebrate our happiness, we meet at Zoom linik starting from Kiddy

– K1 level. Taken from the bible verse Galatian 6: 2 “Carry each other's

burdens and so you will fulfill the law of Christ."

We believe that no one does anything alone. You can help friends

and family get through any big or small obstacles, and they will also

do the same for you.

Kak Maulana, a comedian magician, performed magic while telling

his interesting story. We love it! We were surprised and excited

because the magic show was attractive and funny. These shows are a

mix of science and comedy. The tricks shown by the magician really

captured our attention and made us intensely curious and interested

in knowing how they were done. At the same time, we also had some

interaction with the magician and his puppet friend. From the Pirates

theme for our Year-End celebration, we learn to have a flexible and

curious mindset and create a sense of wonder. We are ready to

explore many things, be creative, and have fun in the upcoming

school year. ~Ms. Betris
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